TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
October 16, 2017

The Town Council met October 16, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Chasity Chapman
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marilyn Collins

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Council Member Littleton moved to approve the minutes from October 2, 2017 as
presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Collins, Benson and
Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight recognized Calvin Cassidy.

Calvin presented to the Council the Water and Sewer Improvements for 2018 and gave
them the project budget.

Mayor Hight stated he knew they had already approved to apply for the loan, but the
price had changed and he wanted the Council to be aware of that. He also stated if we see
we don’t want to proceed with the loan, they could stop the process.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Mayor to apply for Water and Sewer
Loan for $850,000.00. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman,
Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

Report from Department Heads

Chief Barnett was not present.

Chief Gunn reported they have had a few vehicle problems and the Santa run is coming
up.



Terry Jackson reported and the Mayor passed his grade 2 water test.
Terry Jackson reported they has replaced one of the 2" meters at the School.
Town Clerk Crystal Smith had nothing at this time.

Mayor Hight reported the hearing between Jemison has been set for November 8, 2017 at
9:30 a.m. in Birmingham. He state only 2 people could go and there could not be a
quorum. He said the Council Members could decide who wanted to go with him.

Mayor Hight reported on the Tree being taken down on Summit St.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the bills, transfer funds and financial
statement. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, Collins and
Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Benson
moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson,
Collins and Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



